Scottish Brass Band Association (SBBA) Executive Committee - Minutes of Meeting No. 4 – Held on Saturday 21 May 2016 at SBBA Office, 12 Fairbairn Road, Livingston EH54 6TS

1. Attendance and Welcome

Executive Members in Attendance

Carrie Boax (President), Tom Allan (Secretary), Ann Murray (Vice President), Julie Sanderson (Treasurer), Euan Meikle, John Gilmour, Peter Fraser (WSBBA), Alan Douglas, Danny Harrison, Elaine Roxburgh, Rhegan Fraser (NCBBA Rep), Brian Walker (ESBBA Rep), John Boax (Education Officer)

Apologies

Apologies from Raymond Thomson, Donald Reid (Minute Secretary), Steven Gray, Damian Martin, Colin Stevely, Stuart Black (Borders Rep), Mark Good (Press and Publicity Officer).

In absence of the Minute Secretary, Euan Meikle and Alan Douglas agreed to take the minutes.

President’s Welcome:
President Carrie Boax began with a vote of thanks to Vice President Ann Murray for leading the previous Executive Committee meeting and welcomed new Executive members Elaine Roxburgh and Brian Walker to the table. 
2. Minute No 3 from meeting of Sunday 10th April 2016. Proposed and Seconded - President brought items up for discussion and further clarity

5.1 – President liaising with John Wallace to take NYBBS CDs to Norway 

7a – Child protection officer is liaising with bands 

8.1 – VP will action this and contact via a letter to band in question to emphasise that this involves this band specifically.

9a – Promotion and relegation will be handled by the sub-committee – events – by August Exec meeting.

9f – Learning Festival – Secretary was going to prepare costing’s and estimate cost of event

Minute Approved on the motion of Julie Sanderson and Seconded By Danny Harrison
3. Matters arising – No matters arising
4. Correspondence and Publicity

· The President would like to enforce that any publicity or communications for local bands, area associations and SBBA are communicated to via Press Officer – Mark Good to ensure clarity.  

· Committee wish Press Officer Mark and Laura Good best wishes on their forthcoming Wedding Celebrations and Life together.
4.1 Communications

Secretary Tom Allan had various correspondences to share with the Executive Committee as can be seen below, 
· First meeting of South West Brass Band Association Area to be held on Sunday 5th Jun The Market, Queen Street Castle Douglas, Thanks to Emma Johnston.

· Emma Bannatyne – NYBBS application withdrawn due to unforeseen circumstances – thoughts and best wishes are with the family.  

· Letter of Resignation – SBBA Volunteer Photographer - Linda Cairns. 

Linda is standing down for personal reasons, but will continue to cover local events within Ayrshire.

In her letter, she mentions she has been privileged to have the opportunity to witness and document the growth and progression of players through the years and has enjoyed being apart of the SBBA organisation. With thousands of photos to process she is documenting and cataloguing all photos to present them to SBBA. 
· Invite from Dalmellington Band to attend an event to rename the Dalmellington Community hall to the Hugh Johnstone MBE Memorial Hall on Sunday 5th of June.
· Letter from the British Bandsman – The company have launched their new website and have offered a publicity offer to SBBA for £250 pcm or £2000 cash sum per annum – the Executive Committee have agreed we will continue our current commitment of publicity, however at present there is no budget to accommodate this offer and it may be an appropriate time to evaluate SBBA’s current publicity and advertisement policy and execution procedures. – T Allan and M Good to discuss and action 

· Clare Tomalin – Publicity officer for the Wallace collection has provided a price for publishing and creating the NYBBS recording CD. 500 CDs for Norway £1.18 + VAT + license is £165 – Executive Agree this proposal, provided that the Original NYBBS logo is used on the Artwork for the CD. 
· Correspondence received from Renfrew Burgh Band – A letter from David Hoey brought attention regarding matters on Pubic Liability and Insurance within bands – Upon this advice the Executive Committee has advised for all bands to check Voluntary Scotland and check there own insurance policies and public liability are appropriately up to date. 
· Raymond Thomson’s Report on Young Offenders will be further discussed at the next Executive Committee meeting in June 19th when Raymond is in attendance. 

5. Finance Report
5.1 Treasurer’s Report

Julie Sanderson reported that the Interim instalment from the 2015-2016 YMI Funding was received in  April, as well as income from NYBBS Summer course and Norway. Necessary money has been spent on required youth development workshops. 
Scottish Championships had good box office tickets sales, as well as advertisement and trade stands, which all added up to the contest running at a smaller deficit compared to previous years. 

Julie to approach and coordinate with Perth Concert Hall in an attempt to try and negotiate additional funding in a festival umbrella and approach other sponsorship opportunities to subsidise the Scottish Championships in an effort to reduce the contest deficit. 
Creation of a promotional leaflet is underway and to be complete by 31st May. 
Danny Harrison to forward possible contacts for venues and sponsorship to the Secretary.
5.2 Funding 
President Carrie Boax informed the committee that figures and finances are currently working towards completion on Music Making 2015-2016.
Interim report has now been submitted to Creative Scotland –  a delay in our start date for 2015-16 has enabled our deadline completion date to be extended.

2016-2017 Funding is already being spent under the control of the Trustees and NYBBS is now classed within this coming years budget. 

The President reminded the Committee that our Grant is  should be Project based and dispersed between various individuals

YMI projects total amount for 16-17 period is £125,668 (including SBBA) 

8 projects – 1 - New band ‘Start Up Scheme’


2 – Further Education (SBBA Pathway Programme)



3 – NYBBS Development – Easter and summer
4 – Workshops 

5 – Compositional developments
6 – Collaboration

7 – Scottish Youth Festival

8 – CPD
C Boax covered the terms and conditions of the projects. 

Alan Douglas on behalf of SBBA Executive is very grateful and thankful to President Carrie Boax and the Trustees for the amount of work and communication with Creative Scotland that has led SBBA to be in a better financial position. 

President C Boax made the Exec Committee aware that due to an evaluation within the Creative Scotland organisation a new reporting system is now in place for projects. The President continues to feedback and evaluate this system.
The Final report to be submitted by 12th August
6. Area Associations

a) Fife BBA

 Fife Brass band festival – well run and supported by 17 bands.

Fife Charities – 24th September contest – in Adam Smith Centre in Kirkcaldy. 

Fife SBBA Representative update – Vacant

B) Scottish Borders BBA
Apologies from Scott Rennie 

Maybe opportunities for Youth Development and Borders Youth Band 

C) West of Scotland BBA
WSBBA would like to extend their best wishes to Mark and Laura Good on there wedding.

Solo contest will be held once again in Salvation Army hall in Kilmarnock – 31st October 2016. 

D) Northern Counties BBA 

Entrants for NCBBA are down due to work and exam commitments however positive to see youth coming through senior bands.
E) East of Scotland BBA 

Brian Walker has visited all but 5 bands ensuring Child Protection procedures are up to date.
East of Scotland Accounts is still in the process of being audited and contacting Steven Gray to determine the current Treasurer.
F) South West BBA

AGM Sunday 5th June
7. Education/Youth
7.1 Child Protection Officer Report
Caroline Farren has taken on the New Child Protection Officers role and clarifying the PVG form and application procedure. Currently trying to communicate with all bands to determine the current state of Child Protection in every band to ensure every band is up to date.  Thanks to her for her sterling work
All bands with under 18’s must have secondary contracts in place if offering one-2-one tuition. 
All Child Protection documents are available online – Volunteer Scotland on our SBBA website is out of date – and should be updated as soon as possible to ensure bands can access easier. 
ACTION All bands need to add a “fair share notice clause” – meaning if a member of the band has a CP issue – the information should be passed to SBBA.

Current child protection laws will now effect Youth band applications for the Scottish Youth Championships, meaning if a band’s Child Protection is not up to date, unfortunately the band in question would not be able to enter and participate in the Youth Championships.
Action. John Boax will stress this when he is carrying out his checks on the Youth bands after the summer holidays.
During discussion on ensuring any child protection issues are passed to SBBA a suggestion was made by John Boax to include and hold a Child Protection presentation at the SBBA AGM and Learning Festival on the 28th January 

ID Checker Forms – can be completed and returned to CP officer – who then processes it and sends to Volunteer Scotland until Area CP Checkers are allocated and set-up. 

7.2 Education Officers Report
See circulated report as submitted by John Boax.  

Soprano for NYYBS now filled (2 players as requested by Russell Gray).  

No requirement for coach transport to Aberdeen airport.  Draft itinerary for Norway discussed.

JB, EM & AD visiting Shetland to help provide information and support for a start up band. JB has set up a  meeting with Centre stage regarding Catalyst (Young Offenders) 
8. Memberships and Registration

Currently there are 1882 registered players. 

8b. Constitution has been postponed until next meeting.

9. Events 

An Events meeting will take place in June Date TBC.
a) Scottish Championships – Ann has action to deal 

b) WLC – The adjudicators have been picked – Mareika Gray, Alan Fernie & David Hamilton. All information has been sent to West Lothian. Mark Good to do press release on this to promote event. A discussion was had about the points system and agreed that Julie, Peter & Carrie will look at the past two years and press release to include adjudicating scoring system. S&N has been booked for percussion. Tom to check about programme with WLC.

c&e) Scottish Festival – Following a conversation with Giancarlo Isoldi, Besson Sales & Marketing Director, he said that he was really busy and the agreement in the past will not be the same going following. Carrie has emailed him and Tim Barrett to look into this and come back to Carrie. It was noted that we have not had any money from last year. Carrie has researched bands and they feel that the prize money is not most important will still attend. We will look at ways of reducing costs. Workshops will take place again with early publicity. Press release to be sent 22nd May. Band Supplies will still continue to sponsor the Challenge Contest, which will take place in The Grand Hall in Kilmarnock. Discussions were had about closed adjudication and pre-draw and was agreed to go with 2 adjudicators, closed adjudicating & draw taken on the day.  

d) Youth Championships 
JG confirmed that all information for youth championships sent out to 42 bands and 3 percussion groups. 
No entries to date
f) 2017 AGM and Scottish Learning Festival
Discussion held about potential venues (Mercure Hotel and Carnegie Conference Centre). 
Further venues to be considered, but date is fixed for 28 January 2017 with a SBBA/NYBBS  Burns Supper fundraising event.
11. AOB
SBBA Members have noticed spam emails have been received – bands are to be made aware not to open any links from these. 

CB feels that we should be investigating a Heritage Lottery fund grant, which would help us fund a permanent home for the organisation.  
Any person who may be interested in this project should contact TA.
Date of next meeting. Sunday 19th June.
